
 

CALL TO ACTION #4: Demand the Unmasking of ICE Agents 

ONGOING 

It is unacceptable that ICE agents be allowed to conceal their identities. 

 

Background: 

In recent months, there have been increasing reports of Immigration and 

Customs Enforcement (ICE) agents concealing their identities: wearing masks 

and plain clothes, misleading police, and using unmarked vehicles. They have 

also refused to identify themselves or the agency they work for as they conduct 

“masked abductions.” 

 

This anonymity and lack of accountability have also broken public trust in law 

enforcement. Across the country, several people have been charged with 

impersonating ICE agents to demand money, solicit sexual favors, kidnap 

people, and terrorize already vulnerable communities.  

 

Transparency and accountability in law enforcement are a matter of public 

safety. Call on both your state and federal level representatives to support and 

enact laws to ensure the proper identification of ICE agents. 

 

Note: You may need to enter your full address or 9-digit zip code as a simple  

5-digit zip code by itself may not accurately determine your correct, state-level 

representative contacts. 

Who do I 

contact? 

Richard Durbin: 202-224-2152 or 217-492-4062 (Springfield office) 

Tammy Duckworth: 202-224-2854 or 217-528-6124 (Springfield office) 

 

Click HERE to find your Federal Representative.​
Click HERE to find State Legislators.  

What kind of 

action is this? 

Phone calls 

How long will 

this take? 

10 - 15 Minutes 

 

 

http://www.house.gov/representatives/find-your-representative
https://www.illinoispolicy.org/maps/

